
Canmore to Fort Macleod, AB 
 

Monday morning was cloudy and wet as we left Canmore. We drove Hwy 1A (we'd had enough of the 4-lane 

"freeway" heading east). As we wound our way through the hills and valleys, we commented on how pretty 

the views were. 

At Cochrane, we turned south towards Bragg Creek 

where we stopped for coffee. Continuing our journey 

south, we stopped for a bite at Turner Valley. 

We rested in the shade of cottonwoods before 

turning east towards Okotoks. 



It was mid-afternoon when we were checked into the Okotoks Lions Campground by our friend Barb (whom 

we had met at Pedder Bay the winter before last). 

We're here for 3 days (to visit the colleges in  

Calgary). We did just that, averaging about 60 miles 

each day. Boy, Calgary has sure grown since I spent 

a winter here back in '75! 

One afternoon Jen and & strolled across the  

pedestrian bridge over the Sheep River and into 'Olde Towne Okotoks'.  

The next day, I visited the downtown colleges. Afterwards, Jen 

wanted to see the Peace Bridge, opened in 2012. The river walk, 

along the Bow River, is under construction which spoiled the walk 

to the Peace Bridge. But we found the bridge and walked across it.  



As we headed back to Alfie, it was definitely time for a coffee. We 

stopped at a busy café. While I had some delicious Carrot Cake, Jen en-

joyed a Passionfruit with Blackberry Compote cheesecake. 

We spent our last evening in Okotoks with Barb & Jim. Jim cooked some 

Walleye he'd caught while Barb did the rest. What a great evening with 

a lovely couple. It was well past sunset when we said goodnight. 

The next morning (Thursday June 28) we left Okotoks and headed south on Hwy 2 towards Nanton. The WWII 

Bomber Command museum is located there. 





After registering, we drove a few clicks to Head-

Smashed-In Buffalo Jump World Heritage Site. The 

interpretive centre was really spectacular. I'll let the pictures do the talking. 

Back on the road again, we continued south. As we crossed the 

Oldman River, just before the junction of Hwys 2 & 3, we  

noticed a couple of RVs parked in the trees. We turned right  

into the Oldman River Provincial Recreational area, found a nice  

secluded spot, and set up camp. We're here for the Canada Day 

long weekend. 

I no sooner turned the engine off than the welcoming  

committee flew in. 

 





To the right is a scale model of the facility. 

Set into the hillside, it blends in well. 

If you are ever in the Fort Macleod area, do yourself a favour and visit this World Heritage Site. 

Now it is Saturday morning (June 30). We decided a visit to the local library (free wifi) was in order. Well,  

welcome to small town Alberta (or perhaps small town anywhere this holiday long weekend!). The library is 

closed—for the entire weekend! Oh well. 

Jen had noticed a walkway through the buildings so we decided to go explore. Turns out the "alleyway" leads 

to the Fort 

Tomorrow, Canada Day, there are all sorts of celebra-

tions happening at the Fort. And it's free. We'll come 

back tomorrow. 

Back at camp, while we enjoyed an afternoon tea, I had 

to try out our new selfie stick (free on a bottle of wine in 

Okotoks!). 

See you tomorrow at the Fort! 

 


